
From: Chambers - Bissett C <Chambers.Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au>  

Sent: Tuesday, 22 December 2020 10:11 AM 

To: 'Hamish.Harrington@aigroup.com.au' <Hamish.Harrington@aigroup.com.au> 

<'Hamish.Harrington@aigroup.com.au' <Hamish.Harrington@aigroup.com.au>; 

'Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com' <Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com> <'Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com' 

<Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com>; Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com; david@dghrservices.com.au; 

Eliza Sarlos <esarlos@cfmeu.com.au>; yolla@etuaustralia.org.au; 'Abha Devasia' 

<abha.devasia@amwu.org.au>; Robert Coluccio <rcoluccio@professionalsaustralia.org.au> 

Subject: AM2020/25 Black Coal Mining Industry Award  

 
OFFICIAL 

 

Dear Parties, 

 

The Commissioner has now received the proposal from the CFMMEU with respect to the 

variation to clauses C.1.3 and D.1.3 to give effect to the decision of the Full Bench ([2020] 

FWCFB 5908 at [40]-[44]) and a response to that proposal from Ai Group (supported by 

CFMIEG). 

 

Any party wishing to reply to the Ai Group submission should do so by email to 

chambers.bissett.c@fwc.gov.au by 4.00pm Thursday 24 December 2020. 

 

Unless any party specifically seeks to be heard on the amendment to clauses C.1.3 and D.1.3 

the matter will be determined on the basis of the submissions filed. Any party wishing to be 

heard on this matter should advise chambers by reply email by 4.00pm Thursday 24 

December 2020. 

 

Kind regards, 
 
Felix Ferris  
Associate to Commissioner Bissett 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656  4530 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.bissett.c@fwc.gov.au 
  
11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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